
Cury Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 12 November 2014 at 7.30pm at Cury Methodist Chapel, Cury
Councillors Present

A Boaden
(Chairman) 



R Curnow 




A Murray
Miss P Oates


R Wright



Clerk – Mrs S Folds

There was one member of the public in attendance.  Cornwall Councillor Walter Sanger was also in attendance.
1.
Apologies

Councillor P Ferris had submitted his apologies to the meeting.
2.
Declarations of Interest 

None.
3.
Chairman’s Comments

None.
4.
Minutes 
Following the circulation of the minutes, it was proposed by Councillor R Curnow
, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED that the minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on Wednesday 08 October 2014 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.
5.
Matters arising from the above approved minutes

Councillor A Murray gave a report from the Annual General Meeting of the Helston and South Kerrier Community Network Panel, which himself and the Clerk had attended.  A presentation had been given by the Leader of Cornwall Council in relation to the budget consultation, which was one of many held around the County ahead of the budget setting by the Council.  A straw poll held at the end of each of the budget consultations had shown that people were more in favour of a 1.97% increase in their Council tax, than 0%, 6% or 33% (which would cancel out the £196million savings that needed to be found).  Councillor W Sanger stated that it was imperative for Parish Councils to attend the CNP’s in the future and that the Parish Council would be asked in due course what its priorities were to help form future agendas and discussions.  It was decided to include the Community Network Panel as a permanent agenda item to discuss what topics should be raised at CNP meetings in the future.
6. 
Reports

(a)
Police Report

The Police report had not been received.
(b)
Report from Cury School

The School report had not been received.

(c)
Report from Cornwall Councillor W Sanger
Councillor W Sanger updated the meeting on the budget process at Cornwall Council to save £196 million over the next four years.  The Budget had been agreed by the Cabinet, and the final decision would be taken by Full Council at its meeting in November.  One of the biggest savings was £31 million which was coming from the Staff Salaries budget.  280 redundancies would be sought in the very near future, plus an additional 89 existing vacancies would not be filled.  He stated that Cornwall Council had saved £170 million since the unitary authority had been formed.  A business plan was also being created to improve the management and efficiency of the Council.
Newquay Airport had obtained government funding to ensure that 3 flights a day flew to and from Gatwick for the next four years.  Although Cornwall Council gave the Airport a £3.8 million subsidy, it was estimated that the Airport brought in £54 million to businesses in Cornwall.

Cormac, the arms length company that maintains the County’s highways on behalf of Cornwall Council, was working in partnership with Nottinghamshire County Council to provide a service on their highways.  This should provide a further income stream to this business, and therefore Cornwall Council.
7. 
Planning Matters

(a)
Planning Applications
None received.
(b)
Planning Decisions

None received.
(c) 
Planning Correspondence
None received.
8. 
Parish Matters

(a) 
Playing Field
The Clerk had written a letter to P&JD Developments, as instructed, following the last Parish Council Meeting.  The secretary of P&JD Developments had replied stating that the facts contained in that letter were incorrect, and that they had only been instructed to slow down the massive deterioration of the equipment, not to replace it.  They said that they had advised the Council that the rocking horse and swings would need replacing in the not too distant future.  The secretary then went on to say that the Parish Council still owed the company £722.24 from the invoice, which the Council had refused to pay in full due to high costs of hiring equipment to undertake the project.  P&JD Developments were willing to make a £300 contribution to the Parish funds for the work undertaken since the refurbishment in 2013.  An outstanding debt of £422 was being demanded.
A lengthy discussion took place regarding the lack of ongoing maintenance and the repairs required to the park equipment.  

It was then proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor A Murray and RESOLVED to pay £300 in final settlement of the outstanding invoice and to close the matter.

(b)
Highways
None
(c)
Public Rights of Way 
Councillor R Wright had been liaising with various agencies regarding the clearance of Footpath 2, Millpool to Nantithet.  A scope of works had been agreed by Cornwall Council and the Penwith Access Rights of Way Team would supervise the volunteers when the work commences in early 2015.  The Clerk had been asked to write to all of the landowners involved to advise them of the scope of works and time frames involved.
It was noted that Footpath 7, which led from Polglase Farm to Skewes Farm was virtually impassable.  The Clerk was asked to report the matter to the Footpath Officer at Cornwall Council.

(d) 
Public Open Spaces
It was noted that the herb garden was, once again, looking tidy.
The large tree in between the cemetery and allotments required attention.  Councillor R Curnow agreed to visit the site and to undertake any work required.

9. 
Parish Council Vacancy
The Parish Council had originally received two applications for the vacancy.  Since the September meeting, Mr Gerald Benney had withdrawn his application.  The other application, Mr Ben Lugg, was in attendance at the meeting and gave a short introduction to the Parish Council.

Mr Lugg had lived in the village for the last 15 years, and currently lived with his parents at Bos Skyber, Cury Cross Lanes.  He currently worked on a farm in Helston, but had previously worked in the Parish.   Mr Lugg was a keen sportsman, refereeing football matches in Cornwall for the last few years.  He wished to give something back to the village by providing a fresh, youthful view to the Council to help maintain the heritage of the Parish.

It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED to co-opt Mr Ben Lugg onto the Parish Council.  Mr Lugg was congratulated on his appointment, and the Clerk advised him that she would send the relevant paperwork in due course.


10.
The Removal of the BT Phone box at Cury Cross Lanes
A letter had been received from BT regarding the formal consultation on the removal of phone boxes.  BT intended to remove the phone box at Cury Cross Lanes due to the lack of use.  
It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED to make no comment on the removal of the phone box and that the Council did not wish to adopt it.  It was suggested that the owner of the property behind the phone box should be informed of the consultation, and the Clerk was asked to pass the letter to him.
11.
Calendar of Meetings 2015


The Clerk circulated the schedule of meetings for 2015.  Meetings were due to be held on the second Wednesday of January, March, May, July, September and November.  The was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED to adopt the Calendar of Meetings for 2015.
12.
Financial Matters 

(a) 
To receive and approve the financial report for the previous two months

It was proposed by Councillor R Wright, seconded by Councillor R Curnow
 and RESOLVED to accept the Financial Report.  The Chairman signed the Report.

(b)
To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for grant funding 

Grant requests had been received from Cornwall Air Ambulance, Penwith Volunteer Bureau, Headway Cornwall and Young People Cornwall.
It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor A Murray and RESOLVED to grant a £100.00 donation to Cornwall Air Ambulance.

It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED not to grant money to Penwith Volunteer Bureau, Headway Cornwall and Young People Cornwall.

(c)
Other matters

None.
13.
Correspondence

None.

14. 
Matters for the next Parish Council Meeting 

No issues were put forward.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm.

Signed: ……………………………………..

Dated: ……………………..



Chairman
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